Probus Club of Ararat. Newsletter September 2023. Issue 180
Sponsored by Ararat Rotary.          Peter Kaczynski, Newsletter editor.
President Joy Wheeler’s Report.  ﻿Good morning Probus members. Spring is here! Time for us to put a spring in our step!! Even gardening is more appealing as we see the daffodils and blossoms making an appearance. (So, with that in mind maybe it is a good opportunity to invite a friend to join us for a meeting or two. As October is the month that Probus in general is encouraging us all to put Probus “out there”.  We are fortunate to have interesting speakers each month. And to Ken Richie …. thank you for that. And in October our speaker is someone you may have heard before, but Josephina McDonald is a vibrant, energetic and entrepreneurial lady. Not to be missed and therefore the perfect time to bring along a guest.
(As you were aware last meeting our microphone played up. Harry and I took it all to Stawell to John Hunter. A most obliging man who checked our gear out. Verdict …. all good. But gave us some tips on the use of same. And at no charge. (He and his wife Linda have Cottage Country 123 Main Street Stawell. Not just music but lots of local goodies as well. (How good it is to see some of our members returning from their northern travels. Welcome back to you all. (Remember this Saturday September 9th is the Legacy Torch Relay. What a great contribution Legacy makes in our community and so I encourage your support. Our long time, and Life Member Athol Graham will play an important role. Russell Rachinger will also participate in the relay. How proud they will be. (Looking forward to seeing you next week. Joy

Morning tea roster for September. The September meeting morning tea will be prepared by two of our most gifted Probians, Bryan Park and David Haddow. Rest assured Probians if anything breaks down during the morning these two can fix it. Perhaps your car needs a service. (It would be appreciated Parky and David if you would bring a litre of milk, please and thanks for being part of the duty roster (Again, on the roster, if anyone is unavailable, please organise a replacement from the emergency list or swap with another member. Emergencies.  Neil Billett, Marlene Poon, Pam Kaczynski, Anne Shalders, Jim Van Raaphorst, Harry Wheeler, Tim Andrew. If you notice we need further supplies, please ring Glenys Andrew 0400 699 198
Computer problems? A bit of a silly question for many of us. For those who don’t know him we have a very knowledgeable person in Ararat who can possibly help. Dale Sherwell is your man ( 0419 266 999,        email, dashelad@gmail.com. Chris and Norm Clark, Maureen and Rod Smart and yours truly have benefitted from Dale’s skills. Reasonable rates and importantly a nice bloke,

Medically speaking. (With the permission of the Probians involved, President Joy and I include the following). Both Ray Hurstfield and Glenys Andrew have spent a time in hospital since our last meeting. The great news is that they are both out now and are recovering well. ( For those of our members who are on the “not so well list “, please know that we all wish you well. ( It was so nice to hear that Barbara Hope, who has been in hospital for such a long time is about to come home. All the best Barbara. (To Rhonda Spratt, our very quiet achiever, she told Joy she was making a good recovery. As a result, Roger has passed his home nursing degree, mind you he had a tough assessor, but I believe his domestic and culinary skills came to the fore these last few weeks. Looking forward to seeing you all back with us soon   ( With regard to Glenys, the doctor suggested Glenys would benefit with a little sea air perhaps in a luxurious unit in Rosebud. Tim always goes the extra mile and celebrating their wedding anniversary booked them on the Spirit of Tasmania and off they went to Launceston, enduring. 20 ft waves and a howling gale straight from the Antarctic Glenys in the cheap seats up on deck on a deck chair, anchored to the guard rail. Tim’s approach must have worked, because they are off to the market at Salamanca Place in Hobart, 
Guest speaker.  Syllabus chairman Ken Richie considers describing next meeting’s guest speaker Len Martin as a retired teacher is a little like saying Leonardo DaVinci was a bit of a painter. (Len qualified as a primary teacher and spent his early teaching career mostly around Melbourne.  In 1972 he was offered a position at Halls Gap, which he decided to take, as a positive career move, thinking twelve months there wouldn’t do his promotional prospects any harm. Len said, once he arrived, he realized he couldn’t spend just twelve months there and stayed on for several years.  He loved the place. (Len is something of an athlete, and he developed a 20-kilometer run for himself around the area and thought nothing of riding a bike for a 100-kilometer trip.  I am in awe, as I think I’ve done extremely well if I walk down the street for the paper. It was while he was at Halls Gap that Len was bitten by the travel bug.  He decided to do a tour of Israel, Turkey, Greece and Egypt, and when he returned, he couldn’t wait to do it again. (Len has been to numerous countries, often as a teacher, and at other times as a fundraiser for worthy causes.  He has also spent time as a minister in the Church of Christ and as a lay preacher.  His work for worthy causes is legendary.  (Throughout all this time he has maintained his interest in bike riding, and John Hunt tells me that Len leaves younger riders in his wake on bike group outings.

I hope I don’t embarrass Len when I say that I believe he is one of the world’s truly good men.

Lunch. After the September meeting, Secretary Maureen Smart advises that lunch has been booked at the RSL names and numbers to be taken at the general meeting.
Caravan and Cabin tour for 2023:  from coordinator Rod McClurg The Camp’s committee have got their running shoes on and are well advanced in organising our trip to Ballarat next March. (At this stage our numbers stand at 51, however we can take anyone that may now be interested.

At the next meeting, everyone that has indicated they will be attending will be given a slip with booking details for your accommodation. (BOOKINGS WILL NEED TO BE MADE BETWEEN OCTOBER 1ST AND 15TH. A one-night deposit will need to be paid, with the balance due at the time of the Camp.

The slip you will receive will have the phone number, address, type of accommodation all listed, so when you get it - place it on the fridge. When you get an email from Rod it is time to proceed with the booking.

Our location will be the NRMA park over the road from |Sovereign Hill and will only hold your room/site until mid-October, after that they can’t guarantee anything without a deposit being paid.

We have got some interesting activities in mind, but you will need to wait to discover what they are.

((Anyone with a query contact Glenda, Ray, Nancy or Rod.

Discussions with John Hunt. John was saying they are only about 1250km away from home now and expect to be back by the end of September. (They finally left the 2km wide Corella Dam, near Mount Isa, which they reckoned was a great place to stay. (One of the best parts of their trip there was they caught plenty of red claw. Red claw crawfish are magnificent to eat, but to help protect Victoria's environment freshwater crayfish species, red claw is declared a noxious aquatic species in Victoria. It is illegal for a person to bring into Victoria, keep or even possess them. They can be bought in to Victoria dead, and I have no doubt the red claw John and Mieke will bring back to Victoria will be well and truly dead, digesting in their stomachs. John says We came down through Longreach, Winton and went into Lara Wetlands which is just south of Barcaldine. A beautiful place.  They dropped into the Hebel pub on the border between Qld and NSW for tea, and stayed the night behind the pub, it was a great little stop over place. Meike eventually got him out of the pub, and are now at Goodooga, northwest central NSW. At Goodooga the shire council has built the Great Artesian Baths on the northside of town, using heated water from the Great Artesian Basin. It is a really nice thermal pool, Rod and Nancy McClurg dabbled their toes too a month or so ago.  (The local area was one of the former hideouts of the legendary bushranger, Captain Thunderbolt   Interestingly (I think), The Great Artesian Basin is the largest and deepest artesian basin in the world, stretching over 1,700,000 square kilometres with measured water temperatures ranging from 30 to 100 °C The basin provides the only source of fresh water through much of inland Australia. 
John and Meike were keen to get into it, as this Artesian water has been known to Boost Blood Circulation, Reduce Stress, Promote Sleep, Relieve Pain, Heal Skin Problems. We won’t know them when they get back,

John reckons his old joints love it, very relaxing. They will be there for possibly a week, then move down to Burren Junction, another thermal pool for a week, then be back in Ararat near the end of September. What a great tour around our big country the Hunts are having.

Peter Kaczynski. Editor

 
PROBUS CLUB OF ARARAT GENERAL MEETING August 10th, 2023 - From Secretary Maureen. 

Meeting opened at 10:02 am              Present 31 members and 2 guests.
Welcome   President Joy Wheeler thanked everyone for coming and apologised because the microphone is not working this morning. Members tried and tried before the meeting but were not successful. It was discussed at Committee Meeting last week to consider getting a replacement.

Guests   Joy Wheeler welcomed Mark Harrison and also Marion McAdie 

Apologies Rod and Nancy McClurg, Ken Richie, John and Mieke Hunt, Val and Lawrie Tonkin, Richard Fisher, Jan Porter, Trevor Klauss, Roger and Rhonda Spratt, Bob Howland, Jeanette Hawley, John and Margaret Kilpatrick and Margaret Carmichael. Moved Ray Hurstfield and Seconded Anne Shalders that apologies be accepted. Carried

Birthdays   Harry Wheeler, Joy Wheeler and Maureen Smart

Minutes of the last meeting were circulated with the August newsletter. Moved   Anne Shalders and Seconded Chris Clark that they were a true and correct record.  Carried

Business Arising   Nil

Correspondence   Inwards PSP The importance of Aortic Stenosis Awareness in Seniors. Probus Victoria Proposed changes to the Constitution. PSP Message from Probus re Certificate of Currency. PSP Active Retirees July. PSP Promotional Pack Guide to attracting new members. Bendigo Bank Statements - to Treasurer Glenys Andrew and to Glenda Hurstfield for Camps Committee. Probus Victoria Agenda for Delegates meeting Email from Margaret Robinson re Probus month in October. Financial Results PSP 31/3/2023.PSP Partners Offers.  Application for membership from Mark Harrison.  PSP Active Retirees. Tourism promotion Great Tour Experiences in New Zealand. Thank you card from Jan Porter.

Outwards   Emailed General Meeting Minutes to Peter Kaczynski. Emailed Committee meeting Minutes to Committee members. Moved Neil Billett and Seconded Ian Holwell that Correspondence be received. Carried

Treasurer’s Report July 2023 presented by Treasurer Glenys Andrew. Balance Brought Forward $2385.44 Income Bank Interest $0.02   Expenditure Treasurer’s Petty cash $100, Lyell Eales 2xtables $159, Petty Cash Welfare Officer $50 Total $309. Balance as per Cash Book and Bank Statement $2076.46. Fixed term deposit   Balance $3813.24   Interest rate 4.20%   Matures November 25, 2023. Treasurer’s Petty Cash Opening Balance $57.02 Less Quiz chocolates $11, Biscuits and chocolates $16.60, President’s Dinner at Rotary Changeover Dinner x2 $52.50, Plus Treasurer’s Petty Cash $100 Balance $77.92 Moved Glenys Andrew that the July Financial Report as presented is accepted and accounts are approved for payment. Seconded Rod Smart Carried

Reports   Publicity Peter Kaczynski apologised for the delay in publishing the Newsletter. Had issues with sending group emails. Very frustrating! Please contact Peter if you do not receive the Newsletter prior to the meeting. 

Camps Glenda Hurstfield said she had no news at the moment, but she advised everyone that there are only 214 sleeps to go before next year’s camp.

Bowls Harry Wheeler wrote a letter from Probus to Ararat Bowls Club to support a grant application.

Website   Nothing

Movies   Nothing

Welfare Glenda Hurstfield said that she had spoken to Barbara Hope who has spent over 90 days in hospital this year but is now recovering in Beaufort Hospital and waiting to gain admission to QEH Ballarat for rehabilitation. John Kilpatrick is home now after hip surgery and is going well. Trevor Klauss is back home now too after surgery. Jan Porter is having weekly chemo in Ballarat before surgery in Melbourne. 

History Maureen Smart said that she has added photos and the Ararat Advocate article contributed by Peter Kaczynski to the History Album.

Syllabus Ken Richie is on his way home. 

Moved Glenda Hurstfield and Seconded Marlene Poon that the Reports be received.  Carried

General Business 

17 members indicated that they would be going to lunch at Chalambar today.  President Joy Wheeler congratulated Helen Molloy on the magnificent quilt she has made in memory of Vietnam veterans. It will be on display at the Legacy Relay and hopefully Helen will be a…..ble to bring it next meeting. Joy wished those members travelling overseas during the next few weeks a safe journey. Joy thanked Harry Wheeler, a quiet worker who is happy to assist Probus at all times - setting up before the meeting and packing up afterwards. Greatly appreciated by us all. Joy reminded everyone that Coffee at Chalambar is on next week. Ian Holwell conducted a Quiz to conclude the meeting. Meeting closed at 10:33am.   The next meeting is on September 14th.

After morning tea President Joy Wheeler introduced Marion McAdie who at very short notice agreed to be our guest speaker today. Marion used to have a Second Hand Book shop and now contributes Historical articles and the Weekly quiz to the Ararat Advocate. Her talk today was about early photography in Ararat. We were able to view photos from early days on the screen via USB to the computer. She began with photos of the first photographer Gustav Behrens who in 1862 had a studio in Barkly Street. Back then it took 10 seconds to take an image. People were dressed in their Sunday best. Men were often seated, and the women stood. Everyone was very serious. Props were used and wicker furniture was popular as were pedestals, ferns and books. Quite often taxidermized animals were used. This proved quite distressing for some. After the first world war in 1915 there were six photographers in business in Ararat. Photos on postcards were very popular so that they could be sent overseas to relatives. It was interesting to see the changes in fashion through the years. Marian showed a range of photographs ranging from formal family groups, wedding photos, an early Ararat Football team, gold miners at Mafeking and workers from Bests Winery. She has a passion for history and her knowledge was appreciated by everyone. Anne Joyce thanked her for a very interesting talk and display of photos and presented her with a Certificate of Appreciation and Probus mug.

Secretary    Maureen Smart.        



 President Joy Wheeler
